TOWN OF HOLLAND NEWSLETTER

December 2022

TOWN OF HOLLAND, BROWN COUNTY, WISCONSIN

2023 YARD WASTE SCHEDULE

The Yard Waste dumpster is located at the south end of the parking lot in the community park in Hollandtown, and will be open from 8 am until 12 pm (noon) on the following Saturdays:

April 22, May 20, June 17, July 15, August 12, September 16, September 30, October 14, and October 28.

There will be no Appliance Collection in 2023, and it is

anticipated that the next one will take place in spring of 2024.

Accepted yard waste includes, but is not limited to Branches – no longer than 3 feet and less than 6"diameter,

Hay/straw, Leaves, Garden plants/flowers, Grass clippings, Brush, or Shrubs.

Do I Do With?'

Small brush, yard, and garden waste are the ONLY items accepted, and must be in paper bags or trash cans for dumping, **NO** Plastic Bags of any kind will be accepted.

The dumpster will be locked before and after the times listed above. Items left outside the dumpster after hours will be subject to a \$200 fine per the town ordinance.

Thank

you for your

support. If

you have

questions,

please

contact

Mark at 920-

540-8141. If

you need

before the

dates, call

drop off

any

SO, WHAT DO I DO WITH THIS??

The BrownCountyReycling.Org
website offers helpful information on
what to do with many household
items that we sometimes don't know
how to dispose of. It has links for
Refuse Disposal, Hazardous Material
Recycling, and a tab entitled 'What

him. If organizations or students are looking for service hours, call Mark.

Chairman Mike Smits 920-609-1007

Treasurer: Gloria Kennedy 920-532-4797 Building/Zoning: Matt Scholze 920-740-0555

Clerk Bill Clancy 920-532-4752

Supervisor Mike Geiger 920-360-2318

Supervisor Tom Vande Wettering 920-475-9026

Constable Andy VanderLoop 920-609-7713

Real Estate and

TAX COLLECTION

Real Estate and
Personal Property taxes
can be paid in the
following ways:

INFORMATION

- By mail, to the Treasurer, at 7928 St. Pat's Church Road, Greenleaf, WI 54126
- <u>Drop Box</u>, at the same address
- In-person on Saturday mornings from 9 am to noon, (except Dec. 24), at the same address
- <u>Electronically</u>, using the payment information on the tax bill

Please note that ALL payments made after February 1 need to be sent to Brown County Treasurer.

DOG LICENSE INFO

2023 Dog Licenses are now available. Validation of the vet's dog information and rabies shots, along with \$5 (spayed or neutered), or \$10 (unfixed) should be sent to the Town Treasurer at the address above. Further information or forms are available on the town website:

https://hollandbrowncounty.
com

BITS & TIDBITS

How Can You Help??

Could YOU Serve As Town Clerk?

Bill Clancy has announced that he will not seek re-election for the position of Town Clerk. We realize that his are big shoes to fill after his 50+ years of service in this role, but know that he'd be a great mentor for you, there's a good training and seminars available, and the fellowship with other clerks from nearby towns is fabulous! This is a part-time, compensated position, requiring a person who is wellorganized, a good communicator, dependable with forms, numbers, minutes, public notices, and reports. The clerk is also responsible for elections – working with BC Clerk for the ballots, acquiring workers, scheduling voting machines maintenance.

transmitting results to BC, absentee ballots, etc.

If you think you'd be interested in this position, please contact the Town Chairman, Mike Smits, at 920-609-1007 as soon as possible.

This is a two-year term, with the election being in April. However, for names to appear on the ballot, the nomination papers have to be filed by January 3, 2023.

Seeking Persons for Potential Town

Hall Committee: We are looking for resident individuals who'd be willing to serve on a potential Town Hall Advisory Committee, to help with plans, site management, etc.

Persons should contact the Town Chairman, Mike Smits (920-609-1007) with information about

yourself, your experiences, and what you'd be able to bring to this committee as they begin plans for a potential town hall.

2024 Yard Waste Attendant

Needed: Many thanks to Mark Kiel, who has been a generous and dependable volunteer as our Yard Waste Attendant for the past several years. He has announced that 2023 will be his last year to serve in this role. We are looking for an individual to replace him, starting in 2024. He is willing to mentor the new person this coming season, which should help make your transition much easier. Call Mark if you are interested: 920-540-8141.

Town of Holland 7226 Old 57 Road Greenleaf, WI 54126